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No.PL/WS/8/2024                                   Dated: 17-05-2024 

To, 
PCME-CCG 
GM(E)-CCG 
 

Sub: Unwarranted enhancement of JE/SSE (Drawing cadre) by CWM-PL 
 

It has been brought to the notice of union that CWM-PL has proposed for 
enhancement of cadre of JE/SSE(Drawing) in Jig and Tool section under CWM-PL, the 
section which is merely carry out the work of drawing only in progress office.   

 

It is ascertained that the above proposal is seems to be with vested interest to 
manage the PCO activities by nominating the JE/SSE (Drawing) of Jig & Tool section 
resulted in deprival of supervisors of coaching side who are authentically manning the 
PCO activities in terms of Mechanical Code.   

 

As per the existing practice JE/SSE of Coaching side are being posted in PCO 
on tenure basis on option. In absence of option junior most supervisors are being 
posted in PCO and they are entitled for PCO allowance at the stipulated rate (JE-12% 
and SSE-6%). 
 

As per Railway Board directives transfer of posts are being permissible depend 
upon the increased activity of that particular section.  But CWM-PL has proposed to 
increase cadre of diminishing category. As you are aware that due to adoption of 
advanced technology and computerization physical drawing activities are reduced to 
minimal. Therefore, vacant post available in drawing cadre are to be transferred to 
coaching side to cope up with the increased work load of coaches.  The unlawful act 
of CWM-PL for transferring the supervisory posts from coaching side to Jig & Tool is 
reducing the promotional prospects of existing Artisan and Supervisors of coaching 
side. As per the prevailing practice Jig & Tool cadre cannot be operated on shop floor 
at any stage. Enhancement of supervisory cadre in coaching side will be helpful to 
manage the out turn of coaches in time as well as to cope up with the enhancement 
of out-turn in future.   

 

You are therefore requested to examine the issue in detail in relevance to the 
out turn of workshop and allied activities and advise CWM-PL to restore the 5 posts of 
supervisors with incumbent to the coaching side on shop floor and additional posts if 
any may be transferred with incumbent from drawing section (Jig & Tool) to coaching 
side on option.  
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